Meadow Lake Minor Hockey

Executive Meeting

Flying Dust Rink
Wednesday December 4, 2013 7:00
Meeting Minutes


Those in attendance: Karyn Knelsen, Richard Temple, Jenny Dennis, Louise Slater, Trevor McAmmond, Chris Ellis, Jeremy Norman, 
Richard called the meeting to order at 7:08.

The minutes from October 16, 2013 were reviewed by the executive before the meeting.  Jenny motioned to adopt the minutes.  Karyn seconded. All in favor, carried.

Karyn reviewed the treasurer’s report with everyone.  Registrations are down this year from last year about $36,000 because there are less Female, Midget, and Bantam players this year.  Louise motioned to approve the treasurer’s report as it is presented. Trevor seconded.  All in favor, carried.
Old Business

Review Motions via email

Jenny reviewed with everyone the following motions that were made and passed via email to ensure these were documented in the minutes:

September 26, 2013 – Richard sent an email out to propose the purchase of new goal equipment for MLMH as we are short equipment for big atom kids and peewee kids.  

October 2, 2013 – Richard sent an email to Loretta King to inform her that the executive passed a motion to allow her son Colt to play up in the Atom division.

October 4, 2013 – Karyn sent out an email motioning that MLMH reimburse Jeff Fechter for the $300 appeal fee that he paid to Hockey Canada as he appealed for all divisions, not just Atom.  Richard seconded, all in favor and was carried.

October 17, 2013 – Jenny Dennis emailed the executive to ask if MLMH would pay for 4 jerseys (2 home and 2 away) at the cost of $600 as the set of jerseys for her Atom team don’t all fit the players.  Doug seconded her motion, all in favor and was carried.  Richard Temple did note that going forward no division should be ordering their own style of jerseys.  This way we would have spare ones to move up and down divisions if needed.

October 29, 2013 – Karyn motioned to change the signing authority on the referee account from Dale Neudorf to Berta Beaubien.  Richard seconded, all in favor and was carried.

Hockey fees for players registering after January 1, 2014

Karyn motioned that MLMH will charge a minimum of half the registration fees and fundraising fees for players registering after January 1, 2014.  Each scenario will be reviewed case by case.  Louise seconded.  All in favor, carried.
New Business

Investing Excess Funds

Karyn reviewed with the executive, some different options of investing money as we have quite a surplus in the general chequing account.  Louise motioned to transfer $100,000 from the general account to a High Interest Savings account at Innovation Credit Union.  Richard seconded.  All in favor, carried.  Karyn wanted to note that whenever a transfer between the general account and this new savings account is required, a motion must be made and passed to move the funds.

Proposed changes to Policy 2A & Policy 3A
The proposed changes were emailed to the executive before the meeting.  The attending members reviewed and discussed some changes they would like to see, including the following:

· Online payments – parents should be able to pay part of their fees NOT the full fee all at once

· Automatic late fee will be charged when registering online

· Registration night should take place at the beginning of June 2014; ALL money to be paid on registration night (post dated cheques to be given), initiation to be excluded

· $150 late registration fee to be imposed to those registering after June 30, 2014

· Late registrations will be online only!
Louise offered these ideas as well:

· If female division plays in the north Saskatchewan female league, and the league only offers peewee and midget divisions, 1st year bantam players must register 1st with the peewee team, all 2nd year players will register with the Midget division

· All players must register in their respective age division.  There will be no movement of players until registration is finalized.  Players must put in writing why they want to move up.  Movement of underage players shall not displace players in the higher division.

· AP’s – Players of equal or close to equal team affiliated with a team shall get fair & equal opportunity to be called up.  Record keeping shall be kept when a player has been called up and if they played or refused and reason ie playing already or don’t want to etc.

Karyn motioned that this discussion to be tabled until the January 2014 meeting.

Abuse/Bullying

When a commissioner approaches Richard about a bullying issue, Richard will deal with the situation himself.  There has been an incident brought forward to him, however the parent hasn’t given Richard any information.  Richard has told the parents to bring their issues forward, but they haven’t.  Commissioners are to let parents know to go to Richard if there are any issues of bullying.
The executive will be making respect in sport MANDATORY for all parents, starting the 2014/2015 hockey season.  Parents MUST have this by the registration deadline!

Richard brought forward a situation of abuse on officials by 3 individuals – Ken Schiele, Roy Vidal, and Gaylene Vidal.  Richard will be giving these people written warnings due to their actions in the stands towards players, officials, and members of the executive.

Louise also brought up a situation that concerns the Peewee female team.  Richard will be following up with the coach of the peewee female team, and the parent that brought forward the issue to another association…this is not the proper protocol. Richard will deal with this issue.

The executive had a draw for $250 for all the players that sold extra drafts.  The following 4 names were pulled:

Hayden Couillonneur

Barrett Walsh

Kash Alger-East

Zachary Iron

Meeting was adjourned at 8:40.
